
                                                                      

                                                    
                                             

State of Vermont                                Agency of Transportation 
Policy, Planning & Intermodal Development Division 
Mapping Section 
219 North Main Street              Telephone: 802-828-2600 
Barre, VT  05641                                   
http://vtrans.vermont.gov      Email:  johnathan.croft@vermont.gov 
 
 

 
       May 23, 2025 
 
 
 
Robert W. Glidden, Selectboard Chair 
Cavendish, c/o Town Clerk 
P.O. Box 126 
37 High St. 
Cavendish, VT  05142-0126 
 
 
 
Dear Mr. Glidden, 
 
    The VTrans Mapping Section has not signed the 2025 Certificate of Highway Mileage for the Town 
of Cavendish as there was not sufficient documentation submitted with the certificate in regards to 
adding Park Place as a Class 3 Town Highway.  The VTrans Mapping Section needs the following 
documentation submitted to accept this road addition.  When we receive this documentation, we will 
be happy to put it in the queue for the Mileage Certificate and Town Highway Map cycle.   
  

• Public notice of any hearing or selectboard meeting 
• Notice to adjacent landowners 
• Survey of road  
• Any deeds transferred to the Town for the ROW 
• Evidence of site visit and hearing/selectboard meeting minutes with the Selectboard vote of the 

Town taking on the road     
 
      Please feel free to contact me with any questions or comments related to this letter, or mapping in 
general.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Johnathan Croft 
VTrans Mapping Section 



JFC/jfc 
 
Enclosures 
 
cc:  Matthew Arancio, VTrans Planning Coordinator 

Jim Henderson, Bennington County Regional Commission 
 



Received 
2/20/2025

VTrans Mapping Section

Change not accepted due to 
incomplete documentation.  
Town will submit documentation 
for inclusion on the 2026 
Certificate per phone 
correspondence 3/7/2025 with 
P. DeAndrea, VTrans, see 
attached letter

X

Added "X" for 
no changes, 
P. DeAndrea,
3/7/2025



From: Cav Town Mgr
To: AOT - Mileage Certificates
Cc: * CAVENDISH TWN
Subject: Re: Cavendish VT Certificate of Mileage
Date: Thursday, March 20, 2025 11:15:55 AM

EXTERNAL SENDER: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize
and trust the sender.
We will not be adding .09 miles for Park Place this year. I will be working to have it added
next year.

Thank you

Rick Chambers
Town Manager
Cavendish VT
802-226-7291

From: Cav Town Mgr
Sent: Thursday, February 20, 2025 1:43 PM
To: aot.mileagecertificates@vermont.gov <aot.mileagecertificates@vermont.gov>
Cc: * CAVENDISH TWN <d.mcnamara@comcast.net>
Subject: Cavendish VT Certificate of Mileage
 
As you can see by this certificate we have added .09 miles of Class 3 road. This road has
been maintained by the Town of Cavendish for many years and known as Park Place. I
have also attached a screenshot of VTE911 website which shows the road and its
location. In addition I have also included a picture of the survey dated April 9th 2007 and
recorded at the Town office on April 12th 2007 and referenced as Map# 138B.

In the fall of 2024 we had a surveyor mark out the road again to make sure we did not
encroach on neighboring property when we reestablished the road from the July 2023
flooding.

Rick Chambers
Town Manager
Cavendish VT
802-226-7291

mailto:CavTM@cavendishvt.org
mailto:AOT.MileageCertificates@vermont.gov
mailto:d.mcnamara@comcast.net


From: AOT - Mileage Certificates
To: Cav Town Mgr; AOT - Mileage Certificates
Subject: RE: Cavendish VT Certificate of Mileage
Date: Friday, February 21, 2025 7:53:34 AM
Attachments: image001.png

Hi Rick,
 
If you send us some kind of report that states you followed the process of notification
and that landowners were notified by the surveyor regarding the Town taking it over, the
survey, deed, and minutes, we can still go with it for this year. 
 
For the future, here is the link from statute that lays out what is required and to be
reported to VTrans. https://legislature.vermont.gov/statutes/chapter/19/007
 
We are here to help with what you need to get together.
 
Thank you,

Pam
 
Pamela DeAndrea (she/her) | AOT GIS Professional III
Policy, Planning & Research Bureau – Mapping Section
Policy, Planning & Intermodal Development Division
Vermont Agency of Transportation
219 N. Main Street | Barre, VT 05641
802-793-7555 phone | pam.deandrea@vermont.gov
http://vtrans.vermont.gov
 

 
Help raise money for Vermonters impacted by flood damage and show your Vermont
pride with Vermont Strong and Tough Too license plates and socks. Click here to
purchase your Vermont Strong gear or visit DMV.Vermont.gov/VermontStrong23.
 
Impacted Vermonters can find resources and referrals by visiting Vermont.Gov/Flood.
 
 

 
From: Cav Town Mgr <CavTM@cavendishvt.org> 
Sent: Thursday, February 20, 2025 2:18 PM
To: AOT - Mileage Certificates <AOT.MileageCertificates@vermont.gov>
Subject: Re: Cavendish VT Certificate of Mileage

mailto:AOT.MileageCertificates@vermont.gov
mailto:/o=ExchangeLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=f397ad02dd054db38c3370b3fb8b2504-b01e5eed-b6
mailto:AOT.MileageCertificates@vermont.gov
https://legislature.vermont.gov/statutes/chapter/19/007
mailto:pam.deandrea@vermont.gov
http://vtrans.vermont.gov/
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fvt.accessgov.com%2Fdmv%2FForms%2FPage%2Fdmv%2Fvtstrong%2F1&data=05%7C01%7CPam.DeAndrea%40vermont.gov%7C7be4353fba3340aec6a108dbba046b7e%7C20b4933bbaad433c9c0270edcc7559c6%7C0%7C0%7C638308300463549747%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zidRz5jRtamVL7Lp2PWOtOw%2BlF18Wr6CxIt3yUWoAmM%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fvt.accessgov.com%2Fdmv%2FForms%2FPage%2Fdmv%2Fvtstrong%2F1&data=05%7C01%7CPam.DeAndrea%40vermont.gov%7C7be4353fba3340aec6a108dbba046b7e%7C20b4933bbaad433c9c0270edcc7559c6%7C0%7C0%7C638308300463549747%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zidRz5jRtamVL7Lp2PWOtOw%2BlF18Wr6CxIt3yUWoAmM%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdmv.vermont.gov%2Fvermontstrong23&data=05%7C01%7CPam.DeAndrea%40vermont.gov%7C7be4353fba3340aec6a108dbba046b7e%7C20b4933bbaad433c9c0270edcc7559c6%7C0%7C0%7C638308300463705965%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=NcwWpNeNyvwm58auMcfKD9rWWF%2F2GIsDvv3I2kzi5gQ%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.vermont.gov%2Fflood&data=05%7C01%7CPam.DeAndrea%40vermont.gov%7C7be4353fba3340aec6a108dbba046b7e%7C20b4933bbaad433c9c0270edcc7559c6%7C0%7C0%7C638308300463705965%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=XLSnibH6Uj0jUTC8WoUkgjFZcHmH7Xthw5vCjeZiaHU%3D&reserved=0
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You don't often get email from cavtm@cavendishvt.org. Learn why this is important

 

EXTERNAL SENDER: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize
and trust the sender.
I did have a site visit last year as well as a Public Hearing. I did not send out abutting
landowners notices since I assumed this was done originally when the survey was done.
I am not sure why it was never added back then. It will take me some time to go through
the documentation from back then so maybe we remove it for this year. Or I will start
over and have the information for next year.
 
 
Rick Chambers
Town Manager
Cavendish VT
802-226-7291
 

From: AOT - Mileage Certificates <AOT.MileageCertificates@vermont.gov>
Sent: Thursday, February 20, 2025 2:01 PM
To: Cav Town Mgr <CavTM@cavendishvt.org>; AOT - Mileage Certificates
<AOT.MileageCertificates@vermont.gov>
Cc: * CAVENDISH TWN <d.mcnamara@comcast.net>
Subject: RE: Cavendish VT Certificate of Mileage

 
Hi Rick,
 
Thank you very much for the certificate and the photos. In order to make this change we
also need some supporting documentation.  Can you please send along to us the
following?:
 

Public notice of any hearing or selectboard meeting
Notice to adjacent landowners
Survey of road  (looks like you took a photo of it, if we could please have the pdf to
include with the packet)
Any deeds transferred to the Town for the ROW
Evidence of site visit and hearing/selectboard meeting minutes with the
Selectboard vote of the Town taking on the road

 
Thank you,

mailto:cavtm@cavendishvt.org
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification
mailto:AOT.MileageCertificates@vermont.gov
mailto:CavTM@cavendishvt.org
mailto:AOT.MileageCertificates@vermont.gov
mailto:d.mcnamara@comcast.net


You don't often get email from cavtm@cavendishvt.org. Learn why this is important

Pam
 
Pamela DeAndrea (she/her) | AOT GIS Professional III
Policy, Planning & Research Bureau – Mapping Section
Policy, Planning & Intermodal Development Division
Vermont Agency of Transportation
219 N. Main Street | Barre, VT 05641
802-793-7555 phone | pam.deandrea@vermont.gov
http://vtrans.vermont.gov
 

 
Help raise money for Vermonters impacted by flood damage and show your Vermont
pride with Vermont Strong and Tough Too license plates and socks. Click here to
purchase your Vermont Strong gear or visit DMV.Vermont.gov/VermontStrong23.
 
Impacted Vermonters can find resources and referrals by visiting Vermont.Gov/Flood.
 
 

 
From: Cav Town Mgr <CavTM@cavendishvt.org> 
Sent: Thursday, February 20, 2025 1:43 PM
To: AOT - Mileage Certificates <AOT.MileageCertificates@vermont.gov>
Cc: * CAVENDISH TWN <d.mcnamara@comcast.net>
Subject: Cavendish VT Certificate of Mileage

 

EXTERNAL SENDER: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize
and trust the sender.
As you can see by this certificate we have added .09 miles of Class 3 road. This road has
been maintained by the Town of Cavendish for many years and known as Park Place. I
have also attached a screenshot of VTE911 website which shows the road and its
location. In addition I have also included a picture of the survey dated April 9th 2007 and
recorded at the Town office on April 12th 2007 and referenced as Map# 138B.
 
In the fall of 2024 we had a surveyor mark out the road again to make sure we did not
encroach on neighboring property when we reestablished the road from the July 2023
flooding.
 
 
Rick Chambers

mailto:cavtm@cavendishvt.org
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification
mailto:pam.deandrea@vermont.gov
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fvtrans.vermont.gov%2F&data=05%7C02%7CAOT.MileageCertificates%40vermont.gov%7Cf07a4f064bed4506eb1d08dd51e34ed2%7C20b4933bbaad433c9c0270edcc7559c6%7C0%7C0%7C638756758918532578%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=yp6sHYvMD40X9RhOYNZCn1eRiBp9H4BO5DTsS2%2Bf1O8%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fvt.accessgov.com%2Fdmv%2FForms%2FPage%2Fdmv%2Fvtstrong%2F1&data=05%7C02%7CAOT.MileageCertificates%40vermont.gov%7Cf07a4f064bed4506eb1d08dd51e34ed2%7C20b4933bbaad433c9c0270edcc7559c6%7C0%7C0%7C638756758918553760%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=cl%2BgzgsT7skHesfKii7AbCZFPTsFTh1J8yk0tE4C9eU%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fvt.accessgov.com%2Fdmv%2FForms%2FPage%2Fdmv%2Fvtstrong%2F1&data=05%7C02%7CAOT.MileageCertificates%40vermont.gov%7Cf07a4f064bed4506eb1d08dd51e34ed2%7C20b4933bbaad433c9c0270edcc7559c6%7C0%7C0%7C638756758918553760%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=cl%2BgzgsT7skHesfKii7AbCZFPTsFTh1J8yk0tE4C9eU%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdmv.vermont.gov%2Fvermontstrong23&data=05%7C02%7CAOT.MileageCertificates%40vermont.gov%7Cf07a4f064bed4506eb1d08dd51e34ed2%7C20b4933bbaad433c9c0270edcc7559c6%7C0%7C0%7C638756758918565442%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ilrwRE7ujoj1uGiyTYlrXLChAl5IxL6nxjwlVe4o7SI%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.vermont.gov%2Fflood&data=05%7C02%7CAOT.MileageCertificates%40vermont.gov%7Cf07a4f064bed4506eb1d08dd51e34ed2%7C20b4933bbaad433c9c0270edcc7559c6%7C0%7C0%7C638756758918576836%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=FcgQFJaeYnYUzCvvMsNTDuntlrAV44EO9z0R5VeYZtQ%3D&reserved=0
mailto:CavTM@cavendishvt.org
mailto:AOT.MileageCertificates@vermont.gov
mailto:d.mcnamara@comcast.net


Town Manager
Cavendish VT
802-226-7291
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